
 
November 13, 2023 

 
The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order at 6:01 pm.   
Members Present: Scheuer, Kester & Chittick-Harvey. Absent: Moore & Curell. We recited the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 
Visitors: Dan Hurd, Ron Gromak, Gary Harvey, Rich Moore, Jack & Joan Knowlton, Pete Kirly, 

Mark Jaruzzel, Steve Nihranz, the APM Mosquito Team & Tom Sansote. 
Motion by Kester, supported by Chittick-Harvey to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Chittick-Harvey to accept into record the minutes of the 
October meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 
 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Chittick-Harvey to accept into record the Treasurers’ Report as 
presented. MOTION CARRIED. 
 Motion by Kester, supported by Chittick-Harvey to pay monthly bills from the General Fund, 
$50,854.45 with checks numbered 14058 through 14069. (None from the Mosquito Account.) MOTION 
CARRIED. 
 Motion by Kester, supported by Chittick-Harvey to pay monthly bills from the Cemetery Fund 
$2,424.94 with checks numbered 1214 & 1215. MOTION CARRIED. 
 Scheuer informed the board of the County Commissioner’s report & brought up the subject of 
purchasing a warning siren. The board decided to vote on the siren in December. Motion by Scheuer 
Supported by Kester. MOTION CARRIED. 
 Kester talked about some of the issues at the cemetery that were addressed by Steve since the last 
meeting. All future complaints about the cemetery landscaping/mowing will go to Scheuer. The Board of 
Review date will be announced later on for next month’s meeting. APM gave their final Mosquito report 
of the 2023 season. 
 Zoning Permits issued: 
 A. Bodmer, Ken 018-035-003-001 2249 Ducker 40’ x 17’ Lean-to Receipt # 5092 Ck # 259. 
 B. Hill, Thomas 018-026-012-15 2367 Dodds 40’ x 38’ Pole barn Ck # 1907311 Receipt # 5091 
(from October meeting when Scheuer was absent.) 

Correspondence: Beth Moore turned in her formal resignation via letter & in it nominated her son 
Richard Moore to finish her term. Chittick-Harvey nominates Dan Hurd for the trustee position. The 
board decided to vote on the trustee position at the next meeting. Motion to accept Moore’s resignation 
and vote on the open position at the next meeting: Scheuer Supported by Chittick-Harvey  MOTION 
CARRIED. 
 Public Comment: 
Pete Kirly talked about the millage that ends next month and explained the “new” millage is a 
continuation of the old one. Scheuer signed off on the letter to register our township’s new domain name. 
Discussed possible solutions for cemetery clean up including new guidelines/rules for the cemetery. 
Discussed the need for and approved the purchase of a new flag pole for the cemetery.-Motion by 
Chittick-Harvey Supported by Kester. 
A few properties were brought up that had trailers and blight possibly. 
 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Chittick-Harvey to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:21 pm. 
 
 
_____________________________   ____________________________ 
Tricia Kester, Clerk     David Scheuer, Supervisor 
  


